The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday June 8, 2020 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, council members Stephanie Schmidt, Barb Matal, Darrell Warner, Kathy Herrman, Bill Stark and City Clerk Beverly Stark. 
Bill moved to approve the minutes as read, Stephanie Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion 
Citizen’s Comments: A complaint was made regarding the swing set under the bridge on west 3rd St. Thomas notified the owner who will remove it. A resident queried Beverly about becoming a council member. There will be an election for city council in November 2021.
Maintenance notes: Shelby was absent but asked Thomas to have all maintenance requests to him soon as harvest will prevent Shelby from having as much time to complete any tasks assigned.  It was suggested that the property at 104 W 4th needs mowing. The homeowner was notified, and action will be taken to mow.
Old Business: The city-wide garage sale has been tabled for next year. City clean up will be tabled until Fall 2020 after more consideration because disposal costs have increased to $55/ton. Thomas will continue monitoring the sewer lagoon easement and has no new developments to report. The council has received complaints about the property at 217 E 4th St.. Thomas will contact the owner about his intent.  The council is considering condemnation of the property.  The house located at 206 W 4th St. may be abandoned and lot needs to be mown.  Bev will contact the owner and discuss the conditions and courses of action.  No further information regarding the sewer lagoon renovation and USDA loan has been received. Thomas will acquire a webcam and microphone for the city building.
New Business: Thomas would like to continue any updates to the wastewater emergency plan. City clerk will contact Dottie Schuckman for help with requirements for the plan.  City annexation of property was discussed.  The state has guidance for this action. Kathy suggested a survey be done to avoid boundary confusion. Thomas has a survey of the property that might be sufficient to the need.
Calendar/City Events: None.
Bill made a motion to approve payment of the bills, Darrell seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday July 13, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, Bill made a motion to adjourn, Darrell seconded, all in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

						 	______________________________________
							Mayor

							______________________________________
							City Clerk 



